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European Union Information Centre in Simferopol

Czech MFA discussion paper


The Information Centre (IC, Centre) in Simferopol should form a part of the overall communication strategy of the Delegation of the European Commission to Ukraine  aiming at  informing general public and experts about the European integration process and explanation of EU policies. In our opinion, within this strategy an extra attention should be paid to the regions outside the capital where it is necessary to raise awareness of European values and integration.


Another reason to set up the Centre in this region is the fact that there is no EU representation in Crimea corresponding to its status of the Autonomous Republic. Compared to the rest of the country, people in Crimea have the lowest awareness of the European Union and its values and policies. Also public in Crimea has generally a more negative perception of the EU than citizens in other Ukrainian regions.


Moreover, even no Euro Info Centre (formerly European Documentation Centre) has been opened in Crimea yet, despite the fact that the priority of the Delegation of the European Commission is to set up centres in regional capitals.

For these reasons, we recommend  European Union - Information Centre be set up in Crimea which is a region with certain potential for conflict due to tense interethnic and economic relations and also for geo-strategic reasons.


The Information Centre project as a part of a European communication strategy to Ukraine should be carried out based on a tender conducted by the European Commission (e.g. the ENPI programme) or the Delegation of the European Commission to Ukraine.


The IC would not only distribute basic information documents but also organize conferences, seminars and panels where individual EU policies and strategies would be explained. It would also provide wide public with information on the cooperation projects implemented in Crimea from EU funds. It is important for the Centre to develop a network of partner organizations, mainly in educational institutions, schools, local authorities and existing Euro Info Centres and Euro Clubs. Aiming at raising the level of public debate about European issues the IC should cooperate with local media. It could also give seminars for journalists, offer them study visits to the EU or individual member states, organize visits of European politicians, journalists and others to Crimea. Information and awareness raising activities should be founded on detailed analysis of the situation in Crimea. They should therefore focus in particular on promoting European identity, multiculturalism and coexistence of various ethnic groups, conflict prevention and, last but not least, on economic issues such as infrastructure development or trade and business environment. It is very important that the IC’s information activities highlight the practical impact of European integration on lives of EU citizens.


As for personnel, it is necessary that the Centre employ both local staff selected by the contractor based on terms defined in the tender documentation and experts from EU member states, e.g. European Commission employees or persons seconded by EU member states. They should have appropriate linguistic skills (Russian, Ukrainian). 
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